
From: underwriting@irf.sc.gov <underwriting@irf.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Date: 5/2/2016 2:29:52 PM
Subject: Hurricane Preparation

Attachments: HurricaneMemo2016.pdf
CL-02.pdf

Good afternoon,
 

Hurricane season begins June 1. In preparing, IRF has issued an updated hurricane memo and 
attached property claim form. These have been mailed to you today and are also available on IRF's 
website at www.irf.sc.gov. Please forward this email and link to the members of your staff who will 
find it of interest. 


Thank you,
 
Jim Doty 
 
Assistant Director of Underwriting
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